
WAC 390-16-063  Additional information regarding independent ex-
penditures and C-6 report filing.  (1) RCW 42.17A.255 requires a per-
son not otherwise subject to the disclosure requirements of chapter 
42.17A RCW to disclose an independent expenditure of one hundred dol-
lars or more that supports or opposes a candidate or ballot measure. 
RCW 42.17A.260 requires the disclosure of political advertising with a 
fair market value of one thousand dollars or more that is presented to 
the public within twenty-one days of an election, that supports or op-
poses a ballot proposition, or that qualifies as an independent expen-
diture and supports or opposes a candidate.

(a) Prorating and attributing independent expenditures that sup-
port or oppose multiple candidates or ballot measures. Whether to dis-
close an independent expenditure that supports or opposes multiple 
candidates or ballot measures is determined by prorating and attribut-
ing the cost of the expenditure among all candidates or ballot meas-
ures that are the subject of the expenditure. Disclosure is required 
when:

(i) The pro rata cost for a single candidate or ballot measure 
reaches or exceeds the statutory threshold and none of the subject 
candidates are seeking election to the same office and none of the 
subject ballot measures are competing measures; or

(ii) The sum of the pro rata costs attributable to all candidates 
seeking election to the same office or the sum of the pro rata costs 
attributable to competing ballot measures reaches or exceeds the stat-
utory threshold.

Example 1 (prorating): A mailer/postcard supports one candidate 
and one ballot measure at a total cost of $3,200. One side of the 
postcard is entirely devoted to the ballot measure. The other side is 
split evenly between the candidate and the ballot measure. The ballot 
measure's pro rata share is $2,400 (75%) and the candidate's pro rata 
share is $800 (25%).

Example 2 (prorating and attributing): An independent expenditure 
ad appears in the newspaper two weeks before the election. The ad 
costs $1,000; 50% of the ad supports a candidate and the other 50% op-
poses the candidate's opponent. The independent expenditure is dis-
closed under RCW 42.17A.260 because the sum of the pro rata share for 
the two candidates who seek the same office is $1,000.

(b) Disclosing independent expenditures that support or oppose 
multiple candidates or ballot measures. When a pro rata, attributable 
cost reaches or exceeds the statutory threshold, the entire independ-
ent expenditure must be disclosed, including the amounts attributable 
to all candidates and ballot propositions supported or opposed by the 
expenditure.

(c) Other applications of prorating and attributing independent 
expenditures. Use the prorating and attribution steps explained in 
(a)(i) and (ii) of this section to determine when an independent ex-
penditure as defined in RCW 42.17A.005 must comply with the "no candi-
date authorized this ad" sponsor identification and, if applicable, 
the "top 5" contributors required by RCW 42.17A.320 and WAC 
390-18-010.

(2) A political committee reporting pursuant to RCW 42.17A.225, 
42.17A.235 and 42.17A.240 is exempt from providing on a C-6 form the 
sources of any funds received by the committee for an electioneering 
communication, unless the committee received funds that were earmarked 
or otherwise designated for the communication.
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(3) An out-of-state political committee must report pursuant to 
RCW 42.17A.305 if it sponsors an electioneering communication as de-
fined in RCW 42.17A.005.

(4) The sponsor of an electioneering communication must report 
pursuant to RCW 42.17A.305 and these rules regarding electioneering 
communications, even if the expenditure also satisfies the definition 
of independent expenditure in RCW 42.17A.005 or 42.17A.255. Persons in 
compliance with this subsection are deemed in compliance with RCW 
42.17A.255 or 42.17A.260.

(5) Any person making an expenditure that is reportable under RCW 
42.17A.640, grass roots lobbying campaigns, that also satisfies the 
definition of electioneering communication in RCW 42.17A.005, must 
file pursuant to RCW 42.17A.305 and these rules regarding electioneer-
ing communications.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 42.17A.110(1), 2019 c 428, and 2019 c 261. 
WSR 20-02-062, § 390-16-063, filed 12/24/19, effective 1/24/20. Statu-
tory Authority: RCW 42.17A.110(1) and 2018 c 304. WSR 18-24-074, § 
390-16-063, filed 11/30/18, effective 12/31/18. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 42.17A.110(1). WSR 14-12-012, § 390-16-063, filed 5/22/14, effec-
tive 6/22/14. Statutory Authority: RCW 42.17A.110. WSR 12-03-002, § 
390-16-063, filed 1/4/12, effective 2/4/12. Statutory Authority: RCW 
42.17.370 and 42.17.562. WSR 06-11-132, § 390-16-063, filed 5/23/06, 
effective 6/23/06.]
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